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There has been a lot happening here and a lot to do as well.

We have a project at our local Church in Zeballos Cue, where, we are having an upstairs room put on a hall. This will be used mostly for the young people. We have the roof on and the stairs in the process. Pray that the congregation can comply with their part of raising the funds to pay the builders for their labour for putting up the walls.

The cattle projects in the Chaco communities of Saria, Karanda and 20 of January have completed the second phase (i.e. Fences and corrals finished); the Bank and Ministry of Public Works have deposited the monies to buy the cattle. Pray that the communities can get cattle at reasonable prices. The prices have risen considerably since we budgeted.

We have had some reasonable rains in order for people to plant their allotments. They are looking forward to home grown produce, especially watermelons. Pray that we get regular rains to get good crops.

With the rains, the honey production has taken off again. The Mennonite cooperatives are paying a very good price of £3/litre, which is a £1 more than last season. Pray that the 50 bee keepers who have received 2 more hives each in the framework of the cattle project can capture sufficient wild swarms to fill these. Bee keeping is still by far the best return on your investment. It varies from 200-300% return in the first year.

There has been a lot of interest in the Moringa tree and its uses. We are selling all the leaves and seeds we are producing and there is great potential to sell a great deal more. Pray for a couple Natalia and Eliseo who are buying the produce. We work on a very favourable price to the producers. Another NGO (non government organization) has started helping the El Estribo community to increase their plantations. They wish to help them with giving the production more “added Value”. The guy in charge visited me today and we will be meeting again on Saturday with the mentioned couple to develop a legal working relationship. They want to help with a processing laboratory to diversify the products. We hope to get into Fairtrade someday.

The NGO, Global Chaco who I’ve been helping as advisor for the cattle project have signed up for the Government housing scheme for the Indian communities, they are going to be involved in many of the communities I work in. Several of their members are Christians and are great to work with. So far they have been open to my guidance and advice.  They have also been in health and dental visits. They are going up with me tomorrow to start a small health post in Saria community.

Pray for Alison and her teaching at the Asuncion Christian Academy, and for Ben at University in Kansas, USA.

I shall leave there for the present. I don’t want to send you to sleep.

Love and greetings,

Chris and Alison


